ANNEXURE 10
STATUS OF DWAF STUDIES

On 13 June 2008, the Western Cape Water Consultants (WCWC), a joint venture between Ninham Shand, Kwezi V3 Engineers and Southern Waters Ecological Research and Consulting, were appointed by the Department to undertake:

Prefeasibility and Feasibility Studies for Augmentation of the Western Cape Water Supply System by Means of Further Surface Water Development. 

At this stage, technical work has yet to commence.  Final amendments to the Contract are being made by the Department, after which the Contract will be signed and the Joint Venture formally established.  
The project will involve an Inception Phase which will be undertaken in parallel with an intensive Preliminary Phase investigation of the following six identified augmentation options:  
1. Michell's Pass Diversion Scheme

2. First Phase Augmentation of Voëlvlei Dam

3. Further Phases of Voëlvlei Dam Augmentation from the Berg River

4. Molenaars River Diversion

5. Upper Wit River Diversion

6. Further Phases of Palmiet Transfer Scheme

During the Preliminary Phase (anticipated duration of 12 months of the 36 month study) the schemes will be compared at as close to prefeasibility level as possible, in order to prioritise these schemes for either feasibility or prefeasibility studies.  If possible, the Preliminary Phase may be fast tracked by identifying the critical shortcomings of previous investigations, and then first assessing their impacts on the viability of the various options.  A technical workshop will be held to prioritise the options for further study.

Feasibility Studies

It is envisaged (but will require confirmation) that two Feasibility Studies to be undertaken may include:

· Michell's Pass Diversion (a New Feasibility Study)

· First Phase Augmentation of Voëlvlei Dam (update of an  Existing Feasibility Study)
The feasibility studies will provide sufficient detail so that the selected scheme can immediately proceed to the design and implementation phase and that estimates of cost are sufficiently reliable that management decisions can be made with confidence.

Prefeasibility Studies

It is envisaged (but will require confirmation) that four Prefeasibility Studies to be undertaken may include:

· Further Phases of Voëlvlei Dam Augmentation from the Berg River

· Molenaars River Diversion

· Upper Wit River Diversion

· Further Phases of Palmiet Transfer Scheme
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